               Huron High School PTSO - Wed, Dec 5, 2018 Meeting Minutes
Attendees: Dr. Janet Schwamb, Sarah Glinka Endicott, Mary Lou Auchus, Laura O’Brien, Antoinette Clark-Jones, Julie DeFilippo, Jackie Lucas, Nina Parikh, Kate Bellows, Tony Cummer, Jeff DeMoss, Andrew Face, Taylor Glinski, Cory Hafer, Katie Jones, Anthony Stewart, Kenyatta Tucker.
Agenda:
• Call to order
• Review/Approval of Nov 2018 minutes
• Treasurer Report – Laura O’Brien
• Principal Report – Dr. Schwamb, Principal
• Co-President Report –Sarah Glinka Endicott & Mary Lou Auchus
• PTOC update – Julie DeFilippo
• Grad Party update – Sarah Glinka Endicott
• Open Floor
• Adjourn
1. Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by President Sarah Glinka-Endicott.
2. Review/Approval of Nov 2018 Minutes: Minutes were distributed/reviewed; Sarah made a motion to approve; Minutes approved.
3. Treasurer Report: Review of income and expenses through the month of November.
4. Principal Report - Dr. Schwamb:
• Thank you to the teachers for attending tonight
• 12/8 Black Student Union (BSU) Winterfest Dance
• 12/11 FAFSA night at Ingram Theater – University of Michigan representatives will be available to discuss financial aid
• 12/14 Bell Canto Choir at Hill Auditorium
• 12/17 Band Concert
• 12/19 Choir Concert
• 12/20 Staff Luncheon provided by Culinary Arts Students; evening Multicultural Show
• 12/21 Multicultural Show assemblies
• 1/7/2019 School resumes
Working to keep kids focused on learning until end of day 12/21.
5. Co-President Report - Sarah Glinka Endicott and Mary Lou Auchus
• Graduation Party: Lots of discussion around whether the party could be canceled or if the party could be held earlier in the evening so there is not a problem filling late night volunteer spots? We are well on our way to meeting the number of volunteers required in order to hold the party, with volunteers continuing to trickle in. We cannot start the party earlier, as it is the same night as the graduation ceremony and the students need time to get to the party after the ceremony. Several of the teachers present commented on the great and memorable experience of their graduation parties, and offered to encourage students to participate. PTSO representatives will be present at the senior class meeting on December 7 to provide information and encourage attendance.
• Funding for a large screen monitor has been approved by the PTSO for the cafeteria kiosk.
6. PTOC update - Julie DeFilippo
• At the last meeting, strategic partnerships were discussed, with organizations such as Eastern Michigan University, 826 Michigan, etc. These partnerships are for mentoring and volunteering in schools. Teachers looking to take advantage of these partnerships may contact administration at the Balas District Office.
 • Also, athletics were discussed by Eve Claire of Pioneer High School. There are 800 sporting events every year, and there is tremendous coordination of events, guidelines and rules.
7. Open Floor
• Mr Cummer thanked the PTSO for the teacher grant for his heath class. The kids were excited to use the disarticulated skeletons that were bought, and he finds them to be effective teaching tools.
• Mr. Tucker asked if there is grant money that goes unspent? All money is allocated, but on occasion, some teachers do not use all of their grant funds, so there can be some funds that are not completely spent.
• Mr. Face asked if clubs can apply for grants? No.
• Ms. Glinski is working with a peer group on a Depression and Anxiety Campaign, and may want PTSO support. There will be an in-school assembly on March 14. There will also be a parent education night for Mental Health on April 9, with a University of Michigan Psychiatrist presenting. The peer students are planning to make stress bags to be handed out to students during exams, and Ms. Glinski may submit a grant application to pay for supplies.
8. Adjourn – Treasurer Laura O’Brien adjourned meeting at 8:03 pm.
Respectfully submitted by Sarah Glinka Endicott.
